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PLANNING POLICY COMMITTEE 
 
A meeting of the Planning Policy Committee will be held in the Council Chamber at the 
Arun Civic Centre, Maltravers Road, Littlehampton, BN17 5LF on Thursday 26 
January 2023 at 6.00 pm and you are requested to attend. 
 
 
Members:  Councillors Bower (Chair), Hughes (Vice-Chair), Chapman, Coster, 

Edwards, Elkins, Goodheart, Jones, Lury, McAuliffe and Yeates 
 

 
PLEASE NOTE: Where public meetings are being held at the Arun Civic Centre, to best 
manage safe space available, members of the public are encouraged to watch the meeting 
online via the Committee’s webpage.  
 

1. Where a member of the public wishes to attend the meeting or has registered a 
request to take part in Public Question Time, they will be invited to submit the 
question in advance of the meeting to be read out by an Officer, but of course 
can attend the meeting in person. 
 

2. We request members of the public do not attend any face to face meeting if they 
have Covid-19 symptoms.  

Any members of the public wishing to address the Committee meeting during Public 
Question Time, will need to email Committees@arun.gov.uk by 5.15 pm on Wednesday 18 
January 2023 in line with current Committee Meeting Procedure Rues.  
 
It will be at the Chief Executive’s/Chair’s discretion if any questions received after this 
deadline are considered.  
 
For further information on the items to be discussed, please contact 
Committees@arun.gov.uk. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Document Pack

https://democracy.arun.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=349&MId=1648&Ver=4
mailto:Committees@arun.gov.uk


 
 

A G E N D A 
  
6. COMMITTEE REVENUE AND CAPITAL BUDGETS 2023/24 

- PLANNING POLICY  
(Pages 1 - 6) 

 The purpose of the report is for this Committee to consider 
and recommend its revenue budget for inclusion in the 
2023/24 revenue budget, which will be submitted to the Policy 
and Finance Committee on 9 February 2023. The Policy and 
Finance Committee will consider the overall revenue budget 
for 2023/24 so that it can make recommendations to a Special 
Meeting of the Council on 1 March 2023 on the budget to be 
set and level of Council Tax for the District for 2023/24.  
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: If Members have any detailed questions, they are reminded that they need to 

inform the  Chair and relevant Director in advance of the meeting. 
 
Note: Filming, Photography and Recording at Council Meetings – The District Council 

supports the principles of openness and transparency in its decision making and 
permits filming, recording and the taking of photographs at its meetings that are 
open to the public. This meeting may therefore be recorded, filmed or broadcast 
by video or audio, by third parties. Arrangements for these activities should 
operate in accordance with guidelines agreed by the Council and as available via 
the following link PART 8 - CP - Section 5 Filming Photographic Protocol 

https://democracy.arun.gov.uk/documents/s8256/PART%208%20-%20CP%20-%20Section%205%20Filming%20Photographic%20Protocol.pdf


 
Arun District Council 

 
 

 
REPORT TO: Planning Policy Committee – 26 January 2023 

SUBJECT: Committee Revenue and Capital Budgets 2023/24 

LEAD OFFICER: Carolin Martlew, Interim Group Head of Finance and 
Section 151 Officer 

LEAD MEMBER: Councillor Richard Bower 

WARDS: All 

CORPORATE PRIORITY / POLICY CONTEXT / CORPORATE VISION:  
The Council’s financial planning and budget promotes all the Council’s Corporate 
Priorities. 
DIRECTORATE POLICY CONTEXT: 
The Council’s financial planning and budget has an effect on all Directorates of the 
Council. 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY: 
The draft budgets for this Committee are shown in the appendices. The financial forecast 
for the General Fund Revenue Budget predicts significant budget deficits in 2023/24 and 
future years.  The detailed effects are contained in the body of the report. 

 
 
1. PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1. The purpose of the report is for this Committee to consider and recommend its 

revenue budget for inclusion in the Council’s 2023/24 revenue budget for 
2023/24. These will be submitted to the Policy and Finance Committee on 9 
February 2023 when it considers the overall revenue and capital budgets for 
2023/24 so recommendations can be made to a Special Meeting of the Council 
on 1 March 2023 on the budgets to be set and level of Council Tax for the District 
for 2023/24. 

  
2. RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
1.2. It is recommended that this Committee: 
  

(a) Agree on the 2023/24 Revenue Budget as illustrated in Appendix A of this 
report; and 

(b) Agree to recommend to Policy and Finance Committee that the Revenue 
Budget for this Committee be included in the overall General Fund Budget 
when considering the overall budgets on 9 February 2023. 
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2. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
 
2.1. The purpose of the report is for this Committee to consider and recommend its 

revenue budget for inclusion in the 2023/24 revenue budget, which will be 
submitted to the Policy and Finance Committee on 9 February 2023. The Policy 
and Finance Committee will consider the overall revenue budget for 2023/24 so 
that it can make recommendations to a Special Meeting of the Council on 1 
March 2023 on the budget to be set and level of Council Tax for the District for 
2023/24. 
 

3. DETAIL 
 
3.1. 2022/23 was the first year of budget preparation under the Committee form of 

governance introduced to the Council on 19 May 2021. Under Committee 
governance, Service Committees such as this consider and recommend 
revenue and capital budgets for the services, they provide to the Committee 
responsible for budget setting (the Policy and Finance Committee). The Policy 
and Finance Committee then considers an overall budget to recommend to Full 
Council. 
 

3.2. The Council has undertaken a Zero Based Budgeting (ZBB) exercise during 
2022/23 that has reviewed and rebased the Council’s revenue budgets and 
future assumptions.  ZBB has given a greater understanding of the information 
behind budgets and will aid budget processes in future years 

 
3.3. The general background to the 2023/24 budget process was included in the 

Financial Prospects 2022/23 to 2026/27 report to Policy and Finance Committee 
on 13 December 2022 for approval by Full Council on 18 January 2023. The 
main points to note are: 
 
• a significant budget deficit of circa £4m for 2023/24; 
• a roll over funding settlement similar to 2022/23 is provided from central 

government for 2023/24; 
• Council Tax increases by a maximum of £5 per annum or 2.99%, which is 

currently the maximum allowed for similar District Councils; 
• There is an increase in salary costs in 2022/23 as per the employers’ offer; 
• The effect of the government’s announcement to reverse increasing 

National Insurance contributions from November 2022/23 is included; 
• If possible, cash limited sums for goods and services (no inflationary rise) 

for the period are included, otherwise inflation is provided for; 
• A triennial review of the pension fund is due with revised figures required 

from 2023/24. Preliminary indications have been received and the 
financial effects of this are favourable and are built into projections; 

• At this stage, no increase in discretionary fees and charges imposed by 
the Council has been assessed and included in the financial projections.  

• Growth items are not included in service committee estimates. They will 
be considered as a separate list by service committees. Items agreed by 
service committees will then form part of the final growth list which Policy 
and Finance Committee will need to consider when it sets the overall 
budget. It has been made clear to budget officers that growth requests 
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should be minimised and restricted to those with a significant impact on 
service provision. 

 
3.4. Financial forecasting was difficult due to the COVID 19 pandemic in recent 

years. However, this has now been largely overtaken by high inflation rates, 
brought about by various external factors. Budgets have been compiled on the 
best information available. In addition, where appropriate, central government 
funding has been applied to mitigate against increased costs and reductions in 
income. 

 
3.5. The Committee has no capital programme for 2023/24. 

 
3.6. The basis of revenue budgeting for 2023/24 assumes that current levels of 

service remain unchanged. Any change arising from the ZBB exercise has been 
included where appropriate. Any proposed increase in the service level, or other 
significant new area of expenditure, is treated as uncommitted growth. These 
items are listed as an Appendix B and are not included in the budgets. If this 
Committee agrees this list either in full, or in part, it will be considered by Finance 
and Policy Committee on 9 February 2023 in the context of the overall General 
Fund budget. 
 

3.7. The significant budget deficit forecast for 2023/24 has resulted in only essential 
growth bids being put forward to this committee for approval.  Uncommitted 
growth indicates an enhanced level of base service provision. This is not 
included in the budgets at this stage. The final inclusion in the Authority’s overall 
revenue budget will be subject to consideration by the Policy and Finance 
Committee and Council. The Committee has no growth bids for 2023/24. 

 
 
3.8. The significant changes in the revenue budget between 2022/23 and 2023/24 

are: 
• The increase in establishment is mainly due to the full year effect of the 

anticipated costs of the Planning Service restructure; 
• The budget for 2023/24 contains £293k expenditure for the Local Plan 

(£123k previous year).  An increase of £170k; 
• The budget anticipates (£1.6m) in development control income, which is  

an increase of (£0.4m) from the current year’s budget of (£1.2m).  The 
outturn for 2021/22 was (£1.69m).  There may be a decrease in income 
due to current economic conditions and this cannot be anticipated.  There 
is no increase in statutory fees expected at this time.  

 
4. CONSULTATION 
 
4.1. No consultation has taken place with external organisations. 

 
 

5. OPTIONS / ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED 
 

5.1. Not applicable. 
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6. COMMENTS BY THE INTERIM GROUP HEAD OF FINANCE/SECTION 151 
OFFICER 

 
6.1. The financial implications are shown throughout the report. Capital spending is 

susceptible to overrun, delay and increased costs. It is important that close 
monitoring of both revenue budgets, and the capital programme is in place. 
 

7. RISK ASSESSMENT CONSIDERATIONS 
 

7.1. The risks listed in the Financial Prospects Report 2022/23 to 2026/27 remain 
relevant. Members may wish to review these alongside this report. 
 

7.2. The main risk in preparing the detailed budgets is that the Council sets an illegal 
budget (expenditure is greater than income). This will be avoided. 

 
7.3. An inaccurate or illegal budget would cause reputational damage to the Council. 

This is a risk and the controls and processes in place will avoid this. 
 
 

8. COMMENTS OF THE GROUP HEAD OF LAW AND GOVERNANCE & 
MONITORING OFFICER 

 
8.1. The Council has a legal duty to ensure its revenue and capital expenditure can 

be met by its income, inclusive of reserves. 
 

9. HUMAN RESOURCES IMPACT  
 
9.1. There are no direct implications. 
 
10. HEALTH & SAFETY IMPACT 
 
10.1. There are no direct implications. 
   
11. PROPERTY & ESTATES IMPACT 

 
11.1. There are no direct implications. 

 
12. EQUALITIES IMPACT ASSESSMENT (EIA) / SOCIAL VALUE 
 
12.1. There are no direct implications.   

 
 
13. CLIMATE CHANGE & ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT/SOCIAL VALUE 
 
13.1. There are no direct implications. 

 
   
14. CRIME AND DISORDER REDUCTION IMPACT  

 
14.1. There are no direct implications. 
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15. HUMAN RIGHTS IMPACT  
 
15.1. There are no direct implications. 
 
16. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION / DATA PROTECTION CONSIDERATIONS  
 
16.1. There are no direct implications. 

 
  
 
CONTACT OFFICER:   
Name: Carolin Martlew 
Job Title: Interim Group Head of Finance and Section 151 Officer 
Contact Number: 01903 737568 
 
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 
 
2022/23 Budget Report to Full Council 23 February 2022; 
Financial Prospects 2022/23 to 2026/27 – Policy and Finance Committee 13 
December 2022; 
Budget Consultation Report – Planning Policy Committee 21 September 2022; 
Statement of Accounts 2021/22. 
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Appendix A 
Planning Policy Committee 

General Fund Revenue Budget 2023/24 
 

 
 

 
 

Actual
2021-22

£'000
Description

Budget
2022-23

£'000

Budget
2023-24

£'000

Planning Policy Committee

23 Planning & Development Control 945 906

23 Total for Planning Policy: 945 906

Actual
2021-22

£'000
Description

Budget
2022-23

£'000

Budget
2023-24

£'000

Planning Policy Committee
Planning & Development Control (D20 & D25)

1,530 Employees 1,837 2,126

21 Transport 21 18

455 Supplies and Services 353 535

60 Third party costs 67 72

(2,043) Other Income (1,333) (1,846)

23 Total for Planning & Development Control: 945 906

23 Planning Policy Committee Total: 945 906
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